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Subject: Comments on the HPV test plan for Benzenesulfonamide, ar-methyl (o,p-TSA) 

Dear Administrator Jackson: 

The following comments on Day-Glo Color Corporation's July, 2008 test plan for 
Benzenesulfonamide, ar-methyl (o,p-TSA, CAS RN 1333-07-9) are submitted on behalf of the 
Physicians Committee for Responsible Medicine, People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals, 
the Humane Society of the United States, the Doris Day Animal League, and Earth Island 
Institute. These health, animal protection, and environmental organizations have a combined 
membership of more than ten million Americans. 

The data presented in the test plan fulfill all of the Screening Information Data Set (SIDS) 
toxicity endpoints for the purposes of the HPV Challenge Program. For most endpoints, data 
were provided for o,p-TSA mixtures as well as o-TSA and p-TSA. For o,p-TSA isomer mixtures, 
the sponsor used data from Ketjenflex 9 and Santicizer 9, commercial products which closely 
approximate the ortho/para composition of the sponsored products. Supporting data is provided 
for 0-TSA and p-TSA based on the assertion that ortho/para mixtures are unlikely to demonstrate 
greater toxicity than either isomer alone. In this instance, the argument appears reasonable given 
the similarities in the toxicity data between the individual isomers and the mixtures, but the 
sponsors may want to consider expanding their rationale to better substantiate this assertion. 

It is worthwhile to note that the ortho and para isomers are each very well characterized. The 
OECD/SIDS document on 0-TSA states that it, "is not a candidate for further work because all 
SIDS endpoints are sufficient" 1 and for p-TSA, "no further testing is needed at present 
considering its exposure levels and use pattern".2 

The only mammalian endpoint for which there are no data for the O,p-TSA mixture is a stand 
alone reproductive toxicity study. This requirement is met with data from OECD 422 guideline 
studies on both 0-TSA and p-TSA. While we believe these data alone are more than sufficient, 
there is potential for strengthening this section of the submission by presenting any 
histopathological data on reproductive organs from the existing O,p-TSA repeat dose studies in 
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